
City of Cardiff Council, Atlantic Wharf, Cardiff Bay, CF10 4UW E-mail: d.walker@cardiff.gov.uk 

My Ref: T: Scrutiny/PRAP/Comm Papers/Correspondence 

Date: 24 April 2018 

Davina Fiore,  
Director Governance & Legal, 
Cardiff Council,  
County Hall, 
Cardiff 
CF10 4UW 

Dear Davina, 

You will have been informed that last week’s call in to the Policy Review and 

Performance Scrutiny Committee of officer decision SED/PR/29303 – Disposal of 

Wedal Road HWRC, led to the decision being referred back to the decision maker. 

During the scrutiny Neil Hanratty, Director of Economic Development, confirmed that 

Council procedures confine him to one independent valuation when disposing of 

council land and property. He expressed some frustration about this protocol, and the 

Committee decided that I should write to you separately to express our concern 

about this restriction, which could lead to the council undervaluing its assets when 

disposing of them. 

The Committee’s view was that the Director should have the authority to seek more 

than one independent valuation, particularly when the asset is substantial or where 

there has been political challenge and community concern. Our view is that this 

restriction needs to be re-considered, to ensure the Council is supported in its need 

to maximise income from disposals.  

I, and the Committee, look forward to hearing your view on how this matter might be 

considered and the protocol potentially amended. I look forward to your response.    

Yours sincerely, 

COUNCILLOR DAVID WALKER 
CHAIR, POLICY REVIEW AND PERFORMANCE SCRUTINY COMMITTEE 
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cc     Members of the Policy Review & Performance Scrutiny Committee 

Paul Orders, Chief Executive 
Neil Hanratty, Director of Economic Development 
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